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General Manager Declaration

This Declaration has been prepared by the General Manager of Lismore City Council, Ms Shelley
Oldham to fulfil the IPART Special Variation (SV) application requirements pursuant to Question 6
‘Description and Context’.

IPART has approved two SV applications made by Lismore City Council in the past five years, namely:

e 2016/17 —508(2) of 3.6% (including rate pegging) with no expiry; and
e 2018/19 —508(2) of 2.71% (including rate pegging) expiring on 30" of June 2023.

Lismore City Council has complied with the conditions of the Instrument of Approval for each of the
SV applications by reporting on the expenditure in its Annual Report. The reporting includes:

a) The program of expenditure that was actually funded by the SV;

b) Any significant differences between the proposed program and the program of
expenditure that was actually funded by the SV and the reasons for those
differences; and

c) The outcomes achieved as a result of the SV.

| further declare that this application is compliant with conditions for this SV application.

This Declaration is dated the 7" of February 2020

Ms Shelley Oldham
General Manager
Lismore City Council




